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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $8.9 billion for new and upgraded schools.  

This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world class public 
education.  

Planned upgrades 

Construction commenced on Monday, 10 February at Bonnyrigg High School to build a new, single-
storey multi-purpose flexible learning lab and sports arena with a covered outdoor learning area 
(COLA). Works are expected to be complete by the end of Term 3. 

 
The new facilities will provide opportunities for students to collaborate, participate in co-curricular 
and extra-curricular learning activities and support the growing student population and their future 
learning needs.  

 

Features 

 

Flexible learning lab with 4 air-
conditioned, re-configurable 
classroom spaces for a range of 
learning opportunities   

Hard surface, covered multi-use 
sports arena including 
basketball, tennis and futsal 
courts 

 

New staff kitchen and staff and 
student bathroom amenities  

 

New pathways and landscaping  
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Location 
The new sporting facilities will be located north of the current basketball courts while the multi-
purpose flexible learning lab will be directly west of the sporting facilities. 

 

 
Construction information 
Contractors are accessing the school site via the Cabramatta Road entrance, and temporary 
fencing is in place to secure work areas. All works will be carried out safely and efficiently to 
minimise disruption on the school community.   
 

For more information on how construction will be managed, visit the School Infrastructure website: 
Managing construction impacts in your community 
 

Toilet block enhancements 

Refurbishment of the Building B toilet block was completed in Term 1, providing enhanced facilities 
for students, including: 

• new floor and wall tiles and fresh paint 

• upgraded cisterns, toilets and troughs  

• replacement cubicle partition walls and doors.  

Canteen refurbishment and ground remediation 

Planning is now underway to refurbish the school canteen.  

A scope of work is being prepared and once finalised, the project will go to tender later this year.  

In preparation for the upcoming work, remediation of the underground storm water system 
surrounding Building B was completed in January 2025.   

Canteen works are expected to begin in the 2025-26 financial year.  
 

More information 

If you have any questions about this project, please contact School Infrastructure during business 
hours on the details below. 
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